## Florida Gold Coast Chapter #60 (NAWCC) Chartered in 1970—Celebrating 36 years

Volume 37 Issue 2 March 2007

# MEETING NOTICE FOR

MARCH 18, 2007 MART OPENS AT 9:00 AM

#### **CHAPTER OFFIC ERS**

President: Peter Klein 305-663-5406

1st VP: Joe Cohen 954-917-4676

Secretary: Craig Gros by 954-583-4252

Treasurer: Gunter Die hl 954966-6052

Sgt At Arms: Dan Toth 305-821-2527

Past President: Charlie Banks 954-523-8426

#### **FUTURE MEETING DATES**

- March 18, 2007
- April 15, 2007
- May 20, 2007
- August 19, 2007
- September 16, 2007
- October 21, 2007
- November 18, 2007
- Please keep this as a reminder of future meeting dates

#### **DIRECTIONS:**

#### Peter Bluesten Park Community Center

Directions: From I-95: exit at Hallendale Beach Blvd. Proceed East. Turn right on S Dixie Hwy and proceed to SW 11th Street. Make a U-turn and proceed to SE 5th Street. The park will be on your right. We will meet in the community center near the basketball courts. We will start at 9:00AM sharp.

## REMINDER OF NEW MEETING LOCATION

We have lined up a new facility. All future meetings will be held at Peter Bluesten Park 501 SE 1st Ave. Hallendale Beach, FL 33009

Program: Robert Covington—Everything you ever wanted to know about Chelsea Clocks

Be sure to bring a current NAWCC National Membership card for admission. Remember, we'll be having a \$25.00 raffle drawing for all table holders

# MONTHLY PROGRAMS

Joe Cohen, 2007 Program Chairman is look-

ing for some good suggestions or speakers. Please contact him at 954-917-4676 with your ideas.

# EDUCATIONAL PROGRAMS

Our next offering is the F103 class. (Chime Clocks) & F201 Basic Skills (Lathe Prerequisite). Registration is going on now for this great course. Please contact Joe Cohen at 954-917-4676 for further information.

## **MENTORING PROGRAM**

Chapter 60 has an ongoing mentoring program. If you'd like or

need information or help about pocket watches, wrist watches, clocks, and tools, contact Joe Cohen for a list of available Mentors.

### **CLASSIFIEDS:**

If you have something you'd like to buy or sell; please send a short description to cgrosby@hotmail.com and I'll post them here.

## PRESIDENT'S COLUMN

#### PRESIDENT COLUMN

January meeting was held for the first time at our new location in Hallandale. The program was set up as a show & tells which surprised a number of members. We had 3 presenters who did an outstanding job. The 3 items discussed were: a Bronze Empire Clock circa 1800-1830, several English watch chains and a ships clock recently acquired at a flea market.

Chapter 60 sent a \$20,000 donation to NAWCC toward the software package recently acquired at H.Q. This software package is design to help with accounting, membership and communication. We look forward to its full implementation.

We will have a report on the Florida Mid Winter regional at the meeting on Sunday March 18th. I look forward to seeing as many of our members who can attend. Please invite a friend or neighbor to join you at our meeting. All are welcome.

Sincerely,
Peter Klein - Chapter 60
Treasurer - BOD of NAWCC